## **Highlights from Your Session**

Meeting in Oct. 2023

**Rolls and Register:** Current membership stands at **591** including Jeffrey (Jeff) and Charlene (Char) Marcell who joined on 09/24/2023, and Takota Rowland, Jonathan Gates, Clayton Bouffleur, Alex Jelen, Ben Muschinske, and Ellie Vanzo who joined as confirmands on 04/30/2023. Death of Cheryl Lenz on 10/05/2023.

Weddings: Lester Fraaza and Joan Wawrzaszek were married on September 23, 2023.

The Session approved the baptism of Amelia Lee Smith, daughter of Taylor and Kristie Smith on 11/12/23 at 10am.

**Appointment** of Scott Bouffleur as Acting Session Clerk in Glenn's absence from December 22, 2023 through May 12, 2024 Session meetings.

**Treasurer's Report:** Revenue and Expense Summary- September was a good month with total revenues of \$55,130. Year to date we are \$10,000 over budget for total revenues. Expenses in the month of September are slightly over budget due to timing of some bills. Overall, year to date expenses are under budget by \$11,000.

Endowment Summary –The end of September the balance was \$95,714. The additional funds that came in along with the matching gift should bring the Fund balance to around \$146,000 at the end of October.

**Deacon's Report-** Session was referred to the minutes in the packet to review and if any questions, let Tom Daman know.

**Pastor's Report-** Session Retreat dates November 3rd and 4th.

Jim asked for Session feedback on no clapping during the Sunday morning service.

The poll was split evenly between liking and not liking the no clap service.

**Worship and Fellowship Committee-** Update of Contemporary Service task force was provided at their meeting.

**Christian Education Committee-** Global Leadership Network/Summit was approved by the committee for CCPC to be a virtual regional site for the Summit on August 8<sup>th</sup> and 9<sup>th</sup> 2024.

Mission Committee- Break Every Chain Anti-Human trafficking training took place on Saturday, October 21. International Mission Trip update-CCPC is currently working with

an organization called "Praying Pelicans" and will travel to Costa Rica June 22 – 29, 2024.

**Staffing Update-** The Church Accountant position is open. Our treasurer, Scott Doescher, is volunteering his time to help in the interim. The Session has expressed appreciation to both Scott as well as Linda Vogen who is handling payroll.